
Dual Immersion Academy 
School Community Council Meeting Minutes 

 
DIA’s School Community Council held their regular session on Tuesday, November 29th , 2022 

 
Meeting Began: 4:30pm 
Meeting Adjourned: 5:45pm 
 
Members Present: 
Aubrey Avalos (Chair) 
Erin Aguilar (Vice Chair) 
Suzi Ramos (Principal) 
Jennifer Madrigal 
Giles-Henri Michel Jr 
 
Members Absent: 
 
 
1. Welcome and Approval of Minutes: Aubrey called the meeting to order. The council 

reviewed the minutes from the emergency session. Erin motioned to approve the minutes, 
Jennifer seconded the motion. The minutes were approved. 
 

2. Review of Parent Suggestions/Complaints: There have been complaints about the dismissal 
process from an outside source. We talked about different ways to improve the flow of 
traffic. The closing of the parking lot across the street has had a negative impact on 
dismissal process. The council will think on ways to help improve the situation, but maybe 
opening up a volunteer opportunity would help. 
 

3. Digital Safety and Citizenship: The council reviewed the curriculum used to teach digital 
citizenship to the students. It was called Common Sense and it broke things down into units 
specific to each grade. This was incorporated into the classroom and it was quick and 
progressive. For the younger grades it was 10-15-minute-long units middle school units 
were 30-40 minutes. We still need to add the parent component to digital citizenship. The 
council is looking at implementing a parent education component before spring break, 
either the week of March 16th or March 23rd. 
 

4. DIA’s Positive Behavior Plan PBIS- DIA has a positive behavior plan that contains three tiers. 
Tier 1 is everyone, Tier 2 is a student that struggles a little and Tier 3 is a student that 
struggles a lot. There are also different methods that teachers and staff use to influence the 
behavior in positive ways, DOJO points, trackers and having a staff assigned to a student to 
help and assist with the plan and behavior. Teachers also implement individualized actions 
within the classroom.  

 



Erin motioned to adjourn the meeting and Aubrey seconded the motion. The meeting was 
adjourned. 
 
The School Community Council will hold their next monthly meeting on Tuesday, January 31st  
from 4:30pm-5:30pm 
 
 
 
 
 


